
MINNESOTA OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS 

Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 64620 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55164-0620 

August 20, 2014 

Marlene Kittock, City Clerk 
Delano City Hall 
P. 0. Box 108 

600 North Robert Street 
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55101 

Denise Olson, Township Clerk 
Franklin Town Board 
545 Elm A venue, East 

Voice: (651) 361-7900 
TTY: (651) 361-7878 
eFax: (651) 539-0300 

Delano, MN 55328 
mkittock@delano.mn.us & US Mail) 

Delano, MN 55328 
(olsond@netscape.com & US Mail) 

Re: A-7896 Delano/Franklin Township 
(Notice oflntent dated June 17, 2014; Webber Property; 2.12 acres) 

Dear Ms. Kittock and Ms. Olson: 

The Office of Administrative Hearings (OAH)-Municipal Boundary Adjustment Unit (MBAU) 
received a request from the City of Delano to withdraw the above-referenced notice of intent and 
to transfer the filing fee from MBAU Docket No. A-7896 to a new annexation request for the 
same area, once received. 

Please be advised that on August 20, 2014 the Office of Administrative Hearings granted the 
City's request to withdraw the notice of intent and transfer the filing fee. No further action will 
be taken on MBAU Docket No. A-7896 and the docket is closed. 

If you have any questions, please contact me or Star Holman at star.holman@state.mn.us or 
651-361-7909. 

Sincer~ 

, I l. i{i I ul c 
Timothy J. O'Malley 
Assistant Chief Administ ative Law Judge 
Municipal Boundary Ad' stment Unit 

TJO:sjh 

c: Phil Kern, City Administrator (pkern@delano.mn.us) 
Mark Johnson, City Attorney (mjohnson@grjn.com) 
Alan Brixius, City Planner (abrixius@delano.mn.us) 
De Wayne Bauman, Franklin Town Board Supervisor 
Michael Eull, MnDOT Geographic Information Mapping Section michael.eull@state.mn.us 
Kathleen Metzker, DNR Hydrologist kathleen.metzker@dnr.state.mn.us 


